
Contact Name: Melanie Stephens

Tel No: (023) 8028 5588

E-mail: melanie.stephens@nfdc.gov.uk

Date: 22 September 2015

NOTIFICATION OF PORTFOLIO HOLDER DECISION

On 21 September 2015, Cllr E J Heron, the Planning and Transportation Portfolio Holder, 
made the following decision.  Any member of the Council, who is not a Portfolio Holder, who 
considers that this decision should be reviewed should give notice to the Monitoring Officer 
(Grainne O’Rourke) (in writing or by e-mail) to be received ON OR BY TUESDAY, 
29 SEPTEMBER 2015.

Details of the documents the Portfolio Holder considered are attached.

DECISION:

That the District of New Forest (Off-Street Car Parking Places) Order 2005 be amended to 
withdraw the Lyndhurst Community Centre short stay clock. 

REASON(S):

As set out in the report considered by the Portfolio Holder.

ANY ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS CONSIDERED AND REJECTED:

None.

CONFLICTS OF INTEREST DECLARED:

None.

For Further Information Please Contact:

John Bull
Car Parking Manager
Tel (023) 8028 5588
Email: john.bull@nfdc.gov.uk

Colin Read
Head of Environmental Services 
Tel (023) 8028 5588
Email: colin.read@nfdc.gov.uk 
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